
 

 

 

Dear Partners in Missions and my friends, 

Greetings from S. Korea! Praise the Lord!  

 

This Fall Semester in 2023 is another semester God did 
a wonderful work. We have fifteen Bible School students 
on roll. We thank God for answering our prayers.  
Thank you very much  to those who’ve prayed for our 
Bible School Revival.  God is faithful, gracious, and 
merciful. 

 

In this fall three General Licensed young men were 
ordained, and one student graduated.  God is so 
good.  I also I mentioned in my previous PIM letter, 
Brother Park got enrolled in our UGST.  He is studying 
hard right now. 

 

For the last three years, seven and a half months, 
our local church prayer chain meeting with 
twenty-five people, has prayed from 9 AM to 9:30 PM 
with thirty minutes for each person. They have 
been very faithful. 
 
Also, our local church evangelism, a team of 5 are 
witnessing on Saturdays in order to bring souls to 
the Lord.  One soul is more precious than the whole world.  

 

In September, I went to the states to attend our General Conference, 
however, I fell from the second floor to the first floor while I was going 
to go the bathroom. Of course, I was unconscious.  It was absolutely a 
miracle by the Lord, that I have recovered completely!  It was absolutely 
our God’s grace.  

 
 

I am so thankful for your prayers and for your 
partnership.     

With much love, Sister E. J. Kim                                                                                                              

South Korea 4th Qtr 2023 
36 Research Park Ct / Weldon Springs, MO 63304 

 
 Congratulations! 

3 Ordained & 1 Graduate 

Sri Lanka Baptism! 

Sri Lanka Baptism 

Bro Oh Ordination 

Young Youth 
Ministry 

3 Ordained Ministers 


